WORKING TOGETHER

Protecting our land, our water and our heritage is a big job in a county with some 334,000 acres, 1,300 miles of streams and tributaries, and a civil war battlefield where our nation’s destiny was shaped. Of course, federal, state and local governments have key roles in protecting our environment and our heritage. There also are many groups in 

 Adams County whose purpose is to preserve and protect our farms, forests, water, wildlife, historic places and general quality of life. Each makes its own special contribution, but when they join together for specific projects, their joint effort produces better results than if each acted alone.

For example, last March the Watershed Alliance (WAAC) partnered with the local chapter of Trout Unlimited to present the first annual Fishing and Outdoor Expo. The Expo gave fishing enthusiasts, and those interested in the outdoors and in protecting water quality, a chance to learn, shop and have fun. The joint effort resulted in a successful Expo, which we plan to repeat next March.

In October, WAAC joined with the Adams County Office of Planning and Development to present a program for municipal officials, WAAC members, and others to learn about the PA Dept. of Environmental Protection (DEP) rules and procedures for issuing permits for private and public water supply systems. With many large developments being proposed in the county, the participants had many questions about how local water supplies can be protected. The answers pointed out some shortcomings in the process, such as DEP relying on water availability data submitted by the permit applicant (usually a developer) without doing any independent verification. And as the DEP official acknowledged, determining the adequacy of ground water “is not an exact science.”  Water permitting is a subject that deserves continuing attention by WAAC and local officials.

During the year, WAAC initiated a discussion with the Land Conservancy, South Mountain Audubon Society and Trout Unlimited about how the groups can work together with the Adams County Conservation District to protect riparian buffers for Adams County streams.  These wooded and vegetated stream borders serve as living filters that reduce pollutants; provide shade that cools the water and provide good habitat for fish, birds and wildlife; and have roots that stabilize stream banks and vegetation that slows storm runoff, thus allowing more water to infiltrate and recharge underground aquifers which supply our water. This project is in its formative stages, but it appears there is solid interest in working together.

Also getting underway is a grass-roots effort by members of many local groups, including WAAC, to inform Adams County residents of the urgent need and many benefits of a county bond issue that, along with Pennsylvania Growing Greener matching funds, would be used to protect our land, water, historic and scenic heritage for the benefit of current and future generations. There seems to be a growing consensus that such a bond issue is needed, and needed now. That is something we can achieve by working together in 2006

Charles Skopic is President of the Watershed Alliance of Adams County (WAAC). WAAC’s web site www.adamswatersheds.org contains information if you would like to join, contribute, or volunteer.

